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I'm late! 

I'm late! 

 

For a very important date! 

 

No time to say hello, goodbye! 

 

I’m late! 

 

I’m late! 
 

 

 

 



Contact the Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club 

On the web: www.canadianbadgersclub.com 

E-mail:  canadianbadgersclub@gmail.com 

In writing:  

Don Connors  301-5524 Heatherwood Court, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3K 5N7, Canada 

Ian MacCalder   10571 Marble Mountain Rd, Orangedale, Nova Scotia, B0E 2K0, Canada 

 

Executive Committee 

President - Ian MacCalder, C1207; president@canadianbadgersclub.com  

Past-President – Frank Smith, C0684; pastpresident@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Vice President – Dave Robak, C1143; vicepresident@canadianbadgersclub.com  

Secretary-Treasurer - Don Connors, C0828; secretarytreasurer@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Editor - Mike Assef, C0974; editor@canadianbadgersclub.com  

Cataloguer - Gordon Ennis, C1096; cataloguer@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Girl Guide/Guiding Cataloguer – Linda Aug, C1149; lindaaug@shaw.ca 

Webmaster - Steve Kavanagh, C0331; webmaster@canadianbadgersclub.com 

 

Regional Representatives 

British Columbia - Frank Smith, C0684; britishcolumbiarep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Prairies - Michael Diegel, C1004; prairierep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Ontario (eastern) - Steve Kavanagh, C0331; ontarioeastrep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Ontario (western) - Chris Wootton, C1286; ontariowestrep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Quebec - Robert Schmitt, C1308; quebecrep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Maritimes - Don Connors, C0828;  maritimerep@canadianbadgersclub.com 

Association des Scouts du Canada - Rheal Duchesne, C1189; ascrep@canadianbadgersclub.com  

 

THE CANADIAN BADGER is the magazine of the Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club and is 

published quarterly (March, June, September & December) by the Canadian Badgers 

Memorabilia Club. 

 

THE CANADIAN BADGER, © 1975-2025, The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club. All rights 

reserved.  Reproduction in whole or in part without written permission is strictly prohibited. 

If the Postal Service or e-mail provider alerts us that your magazine is undeliverable, every 

reasonable effort will be made to find a correct address. 

 

You can contact THE CANADIAN BADGER: 

Regular mail: 589 Dresden Place; Tecumseh, Ontario; N8N 4B5 

E-mail: canadianbadgermag@canadianbadgersclub.com 
 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE 

September 2025 ISSUE: 

August 22, 2025 
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My sincere apologies for being so late with this issue.  I have been in the middle of selling my 

home of 34 years and searching for my next one.  It is very trying experience! 

 

Reports for the Denis Charbonneau Memorial Swap Meet and Auction are on the following 

pages along with a cumulative report (since I have the room) of all our previous auctions. 

 

Mike Assef  

Magazine Editor 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks to all our donors 

 

 

Hope I didn’t miss anyone. 

 

Special thanks to the Canadian Badger Memorabilia Club for supplying our badge 

again this year  

     Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club 

 



  



 



  



 

 

 

  

Greetings from the cataloguer!  I have heard from many of you regarding the new ASC variety 

we are listing; first Frank Smith but a special thanks to Rheal Duchesne for supplying me with 
some.  Richard Puttenham deserves special thanks for being a badge detective and hunting 
down the story of the Manitoba Ashern B badge which has resulted in its delisting. And once 

again thanks to Marc Couturier for once again bringing some variety variations to my attention. 

Apologies to any I missed. 

 

The ASC Les Ailes Du Nord badge ASC A11.B. design is interesting and reflective of designs I 

have seen from other countries.  I don’t know the significance of this but hard for me to reconcile 

with Baden-Powell’s description of the original scout emblem!  Anyway, the A.11.A and B 

badges are compared below. 

 

 
 

I suspect this new ASC scout emblem may be used in future because if you look at the screen 

shot of the ASC website you can see the new emblem on it. 

 

 
 

 

The delisting of a five star badge is a big event. In the past people have told me certain badges 

should be delisted but nothing was ever provided to substantiate such a decision other than 

hearsay.  Well, Richard Puttenham one of our Manitoba badgers aka badge detective showed 



how to do it.  Here is a reduced report from Richard leading to the delisting of the Ashern B 

badge. 

 

Since I (Richard Puttenham) started collecting badges back in early 1990s, I have heard stories 

about the Ashern B badge: everything from the badge was worn by the local high school sports 

team to the rumour that you could buy this badge in the gas station on the highway. Over the 

years I had written a few times to the Town of Ashern, asking for any assistance in locating one 

of these badges but no one ever answered my requests. 

 

Recently my wife and I packed up the car and headed out early on a Friday with the intention of 

stopping in the town of Ashern before driving to a campground. Once we arrived, I set off 

walking up the main street stopping into every business that could possibly know anything 

about this badge and hopefully have some for sale. After visiting two charity shops, the general 

store, and the gas station, I popped into the pharmacy and asked the young clerk at the counter, 

even showing a print out of Anthony Palmer’s Collector’s Guide to Canadian Badges. The clerk 

had never seen the badge but suggested I speak to the pharmacist who has lived in the town 

for decades. The pharmacist took one look at the page and said that the badge was from the 

“One Box Challenge!” She proceeded to phone three people and after a few minutes said I 

should come back on Saturday and visit the Ashern Pioneer Museum because they had a big 

display about the “One Box Challenge”. 

 

So, the next day my wife and I returned to the town of Ashen and found our way to the museum 

where we were greeted by Carol, who was on the Board of Directors for the museum and 

apparently our “guide” for the day. She knew exactly what the badge was and proceeded to take 

us through the beautifully preserved community buildings that make up the museum. 

In one of the houses she opened the closet and pulled out an older tan coloured Scout uniform 

with the Ashen A. 4 A) badge on the neckerchief. 

 

This was apparently her nephew’s uniform that he wore and was donated to the museum. 

Carol then proceeded to take us into another building which was dedicated to the various 

sporting events associated with the town of Ashern (hockey and curling teams, speed skaters 

and boxers). She turned on a light and there in a separate room was a display dedicated to the 

now defunct One Box Challenge. 

 

Now I won’t get into an ecological discussion or a moral debate but the One Box Challenge was 

a hunting event where teams of 4 hunters were given one box of shotgun shells and the winning 

teams was determined by how many sharp tailed grouse the team could shoot with that one box. 

 

According to Carol, the badge was readily available to participants and some were sold in the 

gas station back in the late 1970s. I suspect that some of these badges were given to Scouts 

when they attended a Jamboree or other large camp, but they were never to be worn on the 

uniform. I am not ruling out that someone may have sewn one on a necker in place of the 

official A) variety but it was never meant to be. 

 



I thank all who bring new badges or badge questions to my attention. Keep it up! Please contact 

me with your finds or answers to questions at: ennisgl@telus.net .  

I want to thank once again the Club’s Regional Reps; Michael Diegel, Chris Wootton, Steve 

Kavanagh, Robert Schmitt, Don Connors, Rheal Duchesne and Frank Smith. 

 

 

Gord Ennis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This issue’s new badges 

ASC.A.11B 

 

 

 

  



 

VARIETIES 

CATALOGUE 
 

June, 2025 

Update # 5 

 

The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club 

  



 
   

MANITOBA  (CAN/MAN.)     

EXT A.4 
 

ASHERN  
*** A) Swiss, Rolled edge, Circular; "ASHERN MANITOBA", Various shades of yellow background, 

Various shades of brown in grouse.     [TCB-4/5,CBB,WJN-2] 
  

B) DELISTED. Note: The former B issue (described as Silk screened, Rolled edge, Circular; "ASHERN 

MANITOBA" [TCB-11/1, WJN-2].) was produced for a non-scouting event.   
 

 
 

NOTE: District defunct     

    

 
 

  

    

   
ASSOCIATION DES SCOUTS DU CANADA  (CAN/ASC.)     

EXT A.11 
 

DISTRICT LES AILES DU NORD   
A) Swiss, cut edge, hexagonal shield shape. Scout emblem is traditional surrounded by a broken line and 

reef knot. "DISTRICT SCOUT LES AILES DU NORD".  [TCB-40/1] 
  

B) Swiss, cut edge, hexagonal shield shape. Scout emblem is a stylized, outline with a necker shape at 

bottom.  "DISTRICT SCOUT LES AILES DU NORD".  [TCB-50/2] 

  



The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia  Club 

Membership Application 

 
The fine print... 

Memberships in the Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club are valid from January 1 to December 31. Membership 

applications received after October 31 will apply to the following year.  

Each membership entitles the member to receive The Canadian Badger, the official magazine of The Canadian Badgers 

Memorabilia Club. The Canadian Badger is issued every March, June, September and December. A renewed 

membership will receive the next upcoming edition of The Canadian Badger determined by the date of renewal. 

A new member will receive a copy of the Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club Code of Ethics, as well as a copy of the 

current Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club Bylaws. 

  

Previous printed magazines can be purchased at a price determined by the cost of production and postage and only if 

spare copies of the magazine are available. Previous editions of The Canadian Badger can be found in the magazine 

archive at the club website, https://canadianbadgersclub.com. 

The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club Varieties Catalogue is available in Portable Document Format (.pdf) to all new 

members free of charge. The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club Membership Directory is available in Portable 

Document Format (.pdf) to all new members free of charge. 

Printed copies of The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia  Club Varieties Catalogue are available for purchase at a price 

determined by the cost of production and postage. 

 

Please read the following carefully, and sign and date. 

I declare that I have not at any time denied a Vulnerable Sector Search to be completed and/or a Police Record Check to 

be completed. 

I agree to the rules laid out by the Club in the Bylaws and Code of Ethics and do not have any objections to my details 

being stored on the Club’s Computer Systems or shared with fellow members via our “Membership Directory”. 

I also declare that I am able to or have completed all the necessary requirements within Scouts Canada’s (or my local 

Scouting Association’s) Volunteer Screening Policy, including, but not limited to, the Vulnerable Sector Search and/or 

Police Record Check. 

I understand that verification of details can be sought at any point during my membership. 

Signed_____________________________________ Date_______________  

  (Parent or Guardian if applicant is under 18) 

    

  



Please post your completed form to:

All members: $10.00 Canadian Youth: $22.00 The Canadian Badgers Memorabilia Club

5Year: $40.00 Canadian Adult: $36.00 c/o 309-5561 Heatherwood Court

USA: $46.00 Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada

International: $66.00 B3K 5N7

Or by e-mail to: 

secretarytreasurer@canadianbadgersclub.com

Electronic Magazine Paper Magazine

Membership Rates:

All rates are for one year or 5 year. Memberships received 

after Oct 31 will apply for the next year.

 

Make all cheques or money orders payable to: The Canadian Badger’s Club. 

For PayPal, please choose to send as a gift to: canadianbadgersclub@gmail.com 

Name:

Address:

City: State/Province:

Country: Postal Code:

Telephone:

E-mail:

Council/Region: Area/District:

If renewing, please indicate your Membership Number: C

Position in Scouting:

Group/Section: (required for 

youth application)

 

Please indicate the magazine format you are applying for, either (  ) electronic or (  ) paper. 

 

Make sure that your application is printed clearly so that we have the correct information. 


